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Wee aree calledd too bee aa peoplee awakee andd alertt ,                                                                                                                        
gratefull forr thee yearr pastt                                                                                                                                                                                           

andd confidentt inn thee giftss off Godd thatt aree yett too come.. 

 

Somoss llamadoss aa serr unn puebloo despiertoo yy alerta,, 
agradecidoss porr ell añoo quéé pasóó 

yy confiandoo enn loss doness dee Dioss quee estánn porr venir.. 
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First Sunday of  Advent  November 21st, 2021
Jer 33:14-16  1 Thes 3:12-4:2  Luke 21:25-28, 34-36

From the Desk of  the Pastor
Dear Parishioners,

Last week in anticipation of  Thanksgiving, Karen O’Reilly, 

and stamping 603 “Thank You” letters.  I was especially delighted 
that we even had very appropriate “Thank You” stamps for them.  

The addressees were all those parishioners who have contrib-
uted to our parish in the past year that we could identify through 

We hope you were among the parishioners who received this 
letter. If  you did not receive a letter and think you should have, 
please let us know.  

As we begin Advent and thus a new liturgical year, I want to 
encourage you, if  you are not among the list of  
our parish’s tracible donors, to consider starting  
TODAY to give in a way that will allow us to 
thank you next year.  

To help you prepare for this Advent Season, 
we are extremely excited that this year we can 
again offer an in-person wreath making session 
with Eric Haydel.  If  you were unable to sign up 
in time or could not make it, Eric’s video from 
last year is still available to help you start this 
season with the making of  your own Advent 
Wreath https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yq-
caW9-H1yM&t=47s.

Lighting an Advent Wreath each evening, maybe before  
dinner or when you get a quiet moment, can be a wonderful way to  
prepare yourself  spiritually for Christmas.

 
candle lighter, light the candle, and recall that the Light of  Christ is  
Coming and in fact is Already Here
place you squarely into the mystery of  the Advent season.

As the Jesuit theologian, Karl Rahner, writes: “the term “Advent” 
connotes not only an arrival, but also that which is yet to come.  The very 
word itself  expresses a strange interpenetration of  the present and the future 
of  what now exists and what is yet to come, of  possession and expectation.” 

There is then a real and rich tension embodied in this season: 
Christ has already been born and reigns as our Savior, Redeemer 

always in that already/not-yet state of  being saved, redeemed, and 

fullness of  grace – when Christ will be all in all.  Just imagine that!
So, let us light our Advent Wreath each night to embrace the 

mystery embodied in this season and celebrate all that we are 
and all that we can become as individuals and as a generous faith  
community through the grace of  Christ Jesus our incarnate Lord.

With Advent Blessings,
Fr. Joe

Estimados Feligreses:
La semana pasada, en anticipación al Día de Acción de  

Gracias, Karen O'Reilly, Carol Russo y yo pasamos unas horas  
doblando, rellenando, sellando y poniendo estampillas a 603 cartas de  
"Gracias".   Estaba especialmente encantado de que incluso  
tuviéramos sellos de "Gracias" muy apropiados para ellos.  

Los destinatarios fueron todos aquellos feligreses que han  
contribuido con nuestra parroquia en este último año que  

Esperamos que hayan estado entre los que recibieron esta 
carta. Si no la recibieron y creen que deberían haberla recibido,  

háganoslo saber.  
Al comenzar el Adviento y, por lo tanto, un 

nuevo año litúrgico, quiero animarlos, si no están 
entre la lista de donantes rastreables de nuestra 
parroquia, a considerar de donar a partir de HOY 
de una manera que nos permita agradecerles el 
próximo año.  

Para ayudarlos a prepararse para esta tempo-
rada de Adviento, estamos muy emocionados 
de que este año podamos ofrecer nuevamente 
una sesión de preparación de las coronas en  
persona con  Eric  Haydel.   Si   no   pudieron   inscribirse    
a tiempo o no podían venir, el video de Eric del 

año pasado todavía está disponible para ayudarlos a comenzar 
esta temporada con la fabricación de su propia corona de Advien-
to https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yqcaW9-H1yM&t=47s.

Encender la corona de Adviento cada noche, tal vez antes 
de la cena o cuando tienen un momento tranquilo, puede ser 
una manera maravillosa de prepararse espiritualmente para la  
Navidad.

Tómense un momento para encender un fósforo o la  
llama de un encendedor de velas, prenda la vela y recuerde que 
la Luz de Cristo está viniendo y, de hecho, ya está aquí.  Sólo esta  

 
Adviento.  

el término  
"Adviento" connota no sólo una llegada, sino también lo que está por venir.  
La misma palabra expresa una extraña interpenetración del presente y el  
futuro de lo que ahora existe y lo que está por venir, de posesión y e 
xpectativa". 

Hay entonces una tensión real y rica encarnada en esta tempo-
rada: Cristo ya ha nacido y reina como nuestro Salvador, Redentor 

-
contrarlo. Siempre estamos en ese estado de ya/aún no ser salva-

gracias, pero aún esperamos la plenitud de la gracia, cuando Cristo 
será todo en todo. ¡Imagínense eso!

Por lo tanto, iluminemos nuestra Corona de Adviento cada 
noche para abrazar el misterio encarnado en esta temporada y 
celebrar todo lo que somos y todo lo que podemos llegar a ser 
como individuos y como una comunidad de fe generosa a través 
de la gracia de Cristo Jesús, nuestro Señor encarnado.

Con las bendiciones de Adviento:
P. Joe
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Advent wreaths were originally part of folk traditions of Northern Europe. Wreaths of evergreens were decorated with 
candles to symbolize life and light during the dark months of winter. Legend has it that Saint Boniface first gave the 

wreath its Christian meaning in the eighth century, and we have been using these wreaths as part of our Advent 
preparation ever since. The circle of the wreath, which has no beginning or end, symbolizes the eternity of God. 

The evergreens signify continuous life. Each of the four candles represents one of the Sundays of Advent. The purple 
candles represent the prayer, penance, preparation, and good works we are called to do during Advent. The color 

purple signifies the “royalty” of Jesus Christ. The pink candle is lit on the Third Sunday of Advent, which is the Sunday 
of rejoicing. The light of the candles reminds us that Jesus comes into the darkness of our lives to bring newness, life, 

and hope. We gradually add more light each Sunday until Christ, our Light, comes at Christmas. 
 

Blessed are you, O God. You sent your Son to be the Light of the world and to spread his light of love to all. 
Pour forth your blessing upon us as we light the candles of this wreath. May its growing brightness remind us 

of the approaching nearness of your Son, so that the day of His coming may find us prepared and filled with joy 
in the Name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

As you light the candles of your wreath each week these prayers may be helpful: 
 

Wonderful God of light, as we prepare for the coming of Jesus, may our hearts and lives be filled with wonder 
and praise. May the spirit of peace and love, which Jesus brought into the world, touch our family and friends. 

May we be renewed and strengthened in these gifts—in our hearts, in our minds, and in all of our actions. 
Amen. (Light one purple candle) 

 

Generous God of light, we have been baptized into one family in Jesus the Christ whose coming we prepare to 
celebrate. During this holy season, may we empty our hearts and minds of selfish intentions so that being filled 

with your light we might celebrate your presence in each other and serve each other generously. Amen. 
(Light two purple candles) 

 

Merciful God of light, it is in your love that we find lasting joy. Through prayer and kind service may we prepare 
ourselves for the gift of peace and joy you want to give us. Help us to have generous, unselfish and forgiving 

hearts so that with joy we may herald your coming to all those we meet. Amen. 
(Light the two purple candles, and now the pink candle). 

 

Loving God of light, you reveal your love to us in the gift of Jesus. Help us to reveal that love to the friendless, 
the sick, the suffering, the poor and all those in need. Help us to be - and to see - the face of Jesus in one 

another. Amen. (Light all four candles). 
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Spiritual Life

Spiritual Life Resources are 

available for your Advent journey. 

We invite you to consider one of 

these 6 online retreats and 

reflections offered in the tradition 

of Ignatian spirituality:

Arts & Faith: Imaginative Prayer Exercises

https://bit.ly/3cpFYL1

Journey with St. Joseph  

https://bit.ly/3qNPkbP

Answering God's Call this Advent

https://bit.ly/3qUtGCZ

Deepening Kinship on the Journey: 

What Waits to Be Born

https://bit.ly/3oz2c2Q

Encounter the Spirit of Advent: A People of Hope

https://bit.ly/323NsRS

An Advent Examen

https://bit.ly/30Gv6pN

Posadas

https://bit.ly/3oU9kqF

Advent Simplicity Challenge

https://bit.ly/3r43mWM
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A Message from the Finance Council
Thank you to all who have supported the parish financially over the past 18 months.

We are mindful of the hardships brought upon by COVID and appreciate your generosity.

As you can see from the chart below, there is a concerning trend regarding the parish 

finances that we feel is important to address. The offertory for the first quarter of the fiscal 

year is:

 •8% below the prior year 

 •14% below the three months ended September 30, 2019 

 •26% below the three months ended September 30, 2018    

In order to meet the current year operating expenses, our goal is to have the offertory back 

to 2019 levels. We need your help to get there. 

If you would like to set up a recurring donation, or if you are able to increase your 

current donation, you can do so easily at https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/stignatius. 

Every size gift matters and recurring donations are the biggest help. 

Another option is to check if your bank offers online bill pay services. This will also 

establish a recurring payment schedule to ensure a consistent donation to support our 

Parish. Please contact Karen O’Reilly, Finance Manager, at 617-552-6117 or 

karen.oreilly@bc.edu with any questions. 

Thank you for your consideration and for “Taking a Step” to support our Parish!

$211,642 $213,993 

$182,061 
$171,264 

$157,207 

$

 $50,000

 $100,000

 $150,000

 $200,000

 $250,000

Q1 2017 Q1 2018 Q1 2019 Q1 2020 Q1 2021
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Un Mensaje del Consejo de Finanzas
Gracias a todos los que han apoyado financieramente a la parroquia en los últimos 18 

meses. Estamos conscientes de las dificultades provocadas por el COVID y apreciamos su 

generosidad.

Como pueden ver en la información a continuación, hay una tendencia preocupante con 

respecto a las finanzas de la parroquia que creemos que es importante abordar. La oferta 

para el primer trimestre del año fiscal es:

 •8% por debajo del año anterior

 •14% por debajo de los tres meses finalizados el 30 de septiembre de 2019

 •26% por debajo de los tres meses finalizados el 30 de septiembre de 2018 

Para cubrir los gastos operativos del año en curso, nuestro objetivo es que la ofrenda vuel-

va a los niveles de 2019. Necesitamos de su ayuda para llegar allí.

Si aún no está registrado para donaciones recurrentes, puede hacerlo fácilmente a través 

de https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/stignatius. Cada donativo, de cualquier tamaño, 
cuenta y las donaciones recurrentes son la mejor ayuda. 

Otra opción es verificar si su banco ofrece servicios de pago de facturas en línea. Esto 

también establecerá un cronograma de pago recurrente para garantizar una donación 

consistente para apoyar a nuestra Parroquia. Si tiene alguna pregunta, comuníquese con 

Karen O’Reilly, Gerente de Finanzas, al 617-552-6117 o karen.oreilly@bc.edu. 

¡Gracias por su consideración y por "Dar un paso más" para apoyar a nuestra Parroquia!

$211,642 $213,993 

$182,061 
$171,264 

$157,207 

$

 $50,000
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 $150,000
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8/First Sunday of  Advent

Faith Formation

CATECHISTS STILL NEEDED!
Ideally we would like to have two catechists for every class, K-8. 

This ensures that we have backups in case a catechist is absent. 

Our program is most Sundays from 10-11am.

Classes are already in progress and we'd love to bring you on board! 

Want to know more? Visit our website: stignatiuschestnuthill.org or contact 

Andrea Miller, Director of Faith Formation, at faithformation.ignatius@bc.edu.

There is still time to donate to the Fund for 

Retired Religious Sisters!

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 28th 

No Classes This Weekend

No hay clases este fin de semana

Immigration Committee

Safe Communities Act Bill Hearing Virtual Watch Party

Wednesday, December 1st | 11:00 a.m. 

Massachusetts Immigrant and Refugee Advocacy 

(MIRA) Coalition 
Join members of our Immigration Committee in attending an 

online public hearing for the Safe Communities Act, which would end Massachusett’s 

voluntary involvement in civil immigration matters, protect basic rights, and encourage 

all state residents to confidently seek help and medical care without fear of immigration 

consequences. The virtual hearing will be a space for supporters to watch the hearing, 

take action, and celebrate our work together.

Register: https://bit.ly/3d0dyYt

For more information: https://www.stignatiuschestnuthill.org/immigration
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Outreach Ministries

THIS WEEKEND: CHRISTMAS GIFT DRIVE 2021 HAS BEGUN!
This year we’re using a “hybrid” model: some gifts are up on Sign-Up Genius  
while others are listed on ornaments on the Gift Drive trees (two of them!) 

which are in the Gathering Space in the upper church.
Sign-Up Genius Link: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050B49A5A92EA57-christmas1
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OUR FRIENDS WE’LL SERVE THROUGH THE 2021 
CHRISTMAS GIFT DRIVE

ORNAMENTS

BOSTON HEALTH CARE FOR THE HOMELESS FAMILIES PROGRAM serves families 
that are living in hotels and motels.  Some gifts are on Sign-Up Genius, as well.
 
THE FAMILY VAN is a mobile clinic that makes weekly rounds through inner-city 
neighborhoods, providing adult and child health care, counseling, baby food and HOPE.                 
                                                                
JULIE’S FAMILY LEARNING PROGRAM in South Boston offers free access to life-changing 
resources that support mothers and their families as they continue their education, 
prepare for careers, develop parenting skills and strengthen personal resiliency 
qualities while they build greater stability in their families’ lives and work towards 
their hopes and dreams.     

NATIVITY PREPARATORY SCHOOL, a tuition-free school for boys in Boston, is a Jesuit 
school, grades 4-8, serving boys from low-income families in Boston. 

THE ALEMO FAMILY is a recently resettled family of nine from Eritrea, sponsored by 
Refugee and Immigration Services of Catholic Charities.
    

PLEASE SEE THE BACK OF THE ORNAMENT FOR INFORMATION 
ABOUT RETURNING GIFTS.

ON SIGN-UP GENIUS: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050b49a5a92ea57-christmas1

BOSTON HEALTH CARE FOR THE HOMELESS PROGRAM, Barbara McInnis House, is a 
medical respite program providing inpatient care for homeless adults who need 
assertive short-term care.  

BOSTON HEALTH CARE FOR THE HOMELESS FAMILIES PROGRAM serves families 
that are living in hotels and motels.

PINE STREET INN - SHATTUCK SHELTER provides men with clean and safe lodging, 

employment and affordable housing and to treat substance abuse.

PLEASE RETURN YOUR GIFTS BEFORE OR AFTER MASSES ON DECEMBER 
11TH/12TH.  BRING THEM TO THE GIFT DRIVE “WORKSHOP”

GARDEN LEVEL OF THE PARISH OFFICE BUILDING.    



                   

     FOR

     GIFT

     SIZE 

           Return 12/11-12 

       FOR

       GIFT

       SIZE 

              Return 12/11-12 

YOU MIGHT LIKE TO USE THESE  
ORNAMENTS FOR YOUR SIGN-UP 
GENIUS GIFTS.  

REMEMBER TO RETURN THEM TO  
THE “WORKSHOP” – THE GARDEN     
LEVEL OF THE PARISH OFFICE 
BUILDING, BEFORE OR AFTER 
ANY MASS ON 12/11-12. 

 

                       

          

                FOR

         GIFT

         SIZE  

 Return 12/11-12

         FOR

         GIFT

         SIZE  

              Return 12/11-12 

             

             FOR 

GIFT 

SIZE  ___________   

                Return 12/11-12 

11/First Sunday of  Advent



Below is a Thank You letter we received from Fr. Patrick McGillicuddy at 

Projeto Perpetuo Socorro (Perpetual Help Project) in Brazil, thanking 

St. Ignatius Parish for our $5,000 donation funded by our August 29, 2021 

special collection. Thank you for your generosity!
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Fr. Woods was born in Boston, MA on March 24, 1931, entered the Society of Jesus 

on August 14, 1948 at Shadowbrook in Lenox, MA, and was ordained on 

June 17, 1961 at Weston College in Weston, MA. 

He pronounced final vows on October 1, 1979.
 

Wake:

Tuesday, November 30th

3:00-5:00 p.m.

St. Ignatius Church

28 Commonwealth Ave

Chestnut Hill, MA 02467

 

Funeral:

Wednesday, December 1st

10:00 a.m.

St. Ignatius Church

28 Commonwealth Ave

Chestnut Hill, MA 02467

Mass will also be livestreamed: https://youtu.be/97qJL2NiWXw

 

Burial will be at Campion Center.
 

Fr. James A. Woods, S.J.
Let us pray in thanksgiving for the 

life of Rev. James A. Woods, S.J., 

who was called to eternal life on 

Saturday, November 20, 2021, at 

Campion Center in Weston, MA. 

He was 90. Fr. Woods was Boston 

College’s longest-serving dean and 

the namesake of the University’s 

Woods College of Advancing 

Studies, formerly known as 

the Evening College. He led the 

school for 44 years before stepping 

down in 2012.



From the Margins to the Center

LGBTQ Catholics & Synodality

Webinar Recording

New Ways Ministry 

This past October New Ways Ministry 

hosted a webinar which looked at how all 

Catholics, especially LGBTQ people and 

allies, can help make sure that every voice 

is heard and recorded. 

You can view the recording here: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u6nk41o2-uk&t=2s

The 75-minute program provides an overview of  this unprecedented request from Pope 

Francis. Participants will learn concrete steps to remind and encourage bishops of their 

responsibility to convene listening sessions and to provide resources that encourage 

marginalized and disaffiliated Catholics to participate.

Saturday, November 27th | 4:30 p.m.

Celebrating the Initiation of the Synodal Way

Opening Mass at the Cathedral of the Holy Cross

Presider: Cardinal Seán O'Malley, OFM Cap

The theme of this Mass is “For a synodal Church: communion, participation and 

mission.” Mass will be broadcast and live-streamed on CatholicTV & 

CatholicTVLIVE.com.
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27 Jesuits collaborated to 

create a musical, 

multilingual version of 

St. Ignatius' Suscipe 

prayer. Visit our 

Ignatian Year webpage 

to view and listen to the 

prayerful song:

https://www.stignatiuschestnuthill.org/ignatianyear
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"Pope Francis Sent Me a Letter. 

It Gives Me Hope as a Gay Catholic."
Michael O’Loughlin, creator of the Plague podcast and 

author of the soon to be released book, Hidden Mercy: 
AIDS, Catholics, and the Untold Stories of Compassion in 
the Face of the Fear, shares his positive encounter with 

pope Francis and why it gives him hope for the

 future of the Church:

https://www.nytimes.com/2021/11/15/opinion/

Advent Reflections and Conversations

Presented by Jesuit Connections and Charis Ministries

Mondays and Tuesdays during Advent:

11/29, 12/6, 12/13, 12/20 at 7:00 p.m.

11/30, 12/7, 12/14, 12/21 at 7:30 p.m. 
Weekly audio reflections and small group discussions during Advent! These small 

group gatherings are free and open to all young adults (20's and 30's.)

Visit https://ois.breezechms.com/form/6247f60697928 to RSVP and select the day 

and time of your choice. 
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Saint Columbkille Partnership School

Open House

Saturday, January 22nd

9:30 AM 

Please register at: stcps.org/openhouse/

IGNATIUS IN ROME

A Journey into the Heart of Ignatius Loyola

The 500-Year Anniversary Ignatian Pilgrimage

 JUNE 26th - JULY 2nd, 2022 

Designed by Fr. Thomas A. Kane, CSP, Paulist Pilgrimages

Fr. Julio Giulietti, S.J., Spiritual Director.

This pilgrimage celebrates Ignatius, inviting pilgrims to engage 

fully in the Spiritual Exercises and deepen their relationship with Christ. Ignatian sites 

are the main focus, including prayerful visits to the Churches of Ignatius in Rome, a 

journey to La Storta, a public audience with Pope Francis (if and when available), and 

an optional tour of the Vatican Museum. There will be daily talks on the dynamics of the 

Spiritual Exercises and Jesuit history in the very places where Ignatius walked, 

lived, and directed the early Society of Jesus. 

For more information or to register:

http://www.paulistpilgrimages.org/

November 30
December 14



Visit our website

https://www.stignatiuschestnuthill.org

Current and Archived Prayers of the Faithful 

The New Synod on Synodality Page

New Photos

Video of our Spanish Community's Picnic

Audacious Ignatius Stop Motion Video

Updated Pastoral Council Page

Updated Ignatian Year Page

Join thousands of pilgrims from around the world to Journey with Ignatius. Read from 

Ignatius’ own writings, insights from selected Jesuit sources, and hand-picked resources on 

Ignatian spirituality–all while joining a 

community of prayer.

Download free app now!

YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/c/InstituteforAdvancedJesuitStudies
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Stay Connected!
Follow us on social media for Parish updates, 

Jesuit news, and Ignatian Spirituality. 

@ignatiuschestnuthill

@ignatiuschurch

@StIgnatiusMA

Men’s Spiritual Growth
Zoom Meetings

1st & 3rd Wednesday of  the Month
7:00 p.m.

The next meeting will be on 
Wednesday, December 1st at 7 p.m.
Contact Mark Neylon for details:

neylonmark@gmail.com

Please pray for: 
Saturday, November 27th
4 p.m. - NO MASS (see below)

Sunday, November 28th
9 a.m. (Family Mass) - Richard N. Clark
10:30 a.m. - Daniel A. Mullin
12:30 p.m. (Spanish) - Irene G. Demoulas
5:30 p.m. - James C. Bowdring

Monday, November 29th
5:30 p.m. - Michael Yoakim

Tuesday, November 30th
5:30 p.m. - Barbara Hamilton

Wednesday, December 1st
5:30 p.m. - Janine Yoakim

Thursday, December 2nd 
5:30 p.m. - John Hubbard

Friday, December 3rd 
5:30 p.m. - Richard Kalscheur

Saturday, December 4th
4 p.m. - David McAvinn

Sunday, December 5th

10:30 a.m. - Katherine and Patrick Bowdring
12:30 p.m. (Spanish) - Margaret Dunkel
5:30 p.m. - Robert Burns

Mass and Confession Notice
Due to BC Football Games the following 

3:00 p.m. Confessions and 
4:00 p.m. Saturday Vigil Masses 

will be cancelled: 
Saturday, November 27th
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Saint Ignatius of  Loyola Church
28 Commonwealth Avenue
Chestnut Hill, MA  02467

Phone: 617-552-6100  Fax: 617-552-6101  Email: ignatius@bc.edu  Web: stignatiuschestnuthill.org

PARISH OFFICE HOURS
Monday - Friday: 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Closed 12:30 p.m. - 1:30 p.m.

The Parish Staff
Rev. Joseph Costantino, S.J., Pastor            pastor.st.ignatius@bc.edu                        617-552-6100

Rev. Mr. Matt Cortese. S.J., Deacon            matthew.cortese@bc.edu                            617-552-6115
Rev. Mr. Tim Breen, S.J., Deacon                                                        timothy.breen@bc.edu                                617-552-6100
Rev. Mr. Eric Immel, S.J., Deacon                                                       immele@bc.edu                                          617-552-6100
Karen O’Reilly, Finance Manager            karen.oreilly@bc.edu                        617-552-6117

Michael Sennett, Director of  Communications/Media Specialist        sennettm@bc.edu                         617-552-6108
Sr. Diane Vallerio, MFIC, Director of  Outreach Ministries            vallerio@bc.edu                         617-552-6107
Allyn McCourt, Director of  Music Ministries                                     mccourae@bc.edu                                      617-552-6114
Andrea Miller, Director of  Faith Formation            millbav@bc.edu                        617-552-6103 
Kathy Maher, Spiritual Life & 
                      Ignatian Community Development Coordinator            katherine.maher@bc.edu                         617-552-6112 

Maureen Saldarini, Funeral Coordinator            mcsaldarini113@gmail.com                        617-552-6100
Parish Pastoral Council            pastoralcouncil@bc.edu   

The Celebration of  the Eucharist

BECOME A PARISHIONER - REGISTER

Registration forms are available on our website: stignatiuschestnuthill.org.

of  your status as a parishioner for godparent or sponsor letters, or permission for marriage, baptism, or 

CAP Team (Child Abuse Prevention) Ensures the protection of  all, providing training, consultation, and support. 
Helena Alfonzo                     villa74@comcast.net
Trudy Good                                                                  trudygood@goodhavens.org

Kathy Maher                                                                 katherine.maher@bc.edu
Andrea Miller                                                                millbav@bc.edu

Other Sacraments
Reconciliation—Saturdays at 3-3:45 p.m. in the Upper Church or by appointment.
Rite of  Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA)

Baptism—For infant and child Baptisms, contact Sr. Diane Vallerio
First Eucharist—Preparation begins in grade 1 and incudes classes, retreats, and home instruction. Children receive 

Matrimony—Parishioners, BC Grads and non-parishioners are welcome to be married at St. Ignatius. 

Anointing of  the Sick

4:00 p.m. 

Livestream) In Person & Lives-
tream)

5:30 p.m. Monday-Friday

Saturday

Sunday

Weekday
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St. Mary’s Cemetery | 1 Wellesley Avenue,
Needham, MA 02494

ST. MARY’S CEMETERY

For information, call the cemetery staff  at Mary 
Immaculate of Lourdes Church at 781-235-1841.

St Mary’s Cemetery in Needham, founded 
in the 1870’s, is the parish cemetery of Mary 
Immaculate of Lourdes. Th e Cemetery is 
a reverent resting place for those awaiting 
reunion with the Risen Lord. Th e decision
to pre-plan and purchase interment rights is 
a responsible and thoughtful gesture, sparing 
loved ones the stress of making diffi  cult 
decisions during a time of grief and loss.Rosaries from Flowers

“Handmade from the Flowers
of your Loved One”

841 Main Street
Tewksbury, MA 01876

(978) 851-9103 We make senior living simple.

Our advisors assist seniors and families to find 

the senior living solution that is the right fit. 

They will be with you every step of the way to 

make the process simple and easy. Best of all 

there is never a cost for our services. 

FREE SERVICE FOR SENIORS & FAMILIES!

To learn more call 774-266-3636 or visit:

Oasissenioradvisors.com/greater-boston/

Prepare for unexpected          
power outages with a Generac 
standby generator

FREE 7-Year Extended Warranty*
A $695 Value! 

REQUEST A FREE QUOTE!
855-401-9893

Limited Time Off er - Call for Details

Special Financing Available 
Subject to Credit Approval 

*To qualify, consumers must request a quote, purchase, install and 

activate the generator with a participating dealer. Call for a full list 

of terms and conditions. 

PARTICIPANTS NEEDED!
for Noninvasive Study on Emotional Processing

Healthy adults, ages 55 and above 

Receive up to $25/hour for participation

The Cognitive and Affective Neuroscience Lab at Boston College 

is conducting a research study examining Emotional Processing 

Across the Adult Lifespan.  This study involves noninvasive measures 

such as magnetic resonance imaging (MRI) and encephalography (EEG).

For more information, including study locations & eligibility requirements, or to 
schedule an appointment: Phone: 617-552-6949; Email: canlab@bc.edu

g

Call 1-855-868-6171 to order item 296X
or Visit HaleGroves.com/H2YH60

* Only $23.99 (reg. $37.99) plus $5.99 shipping and handling per pack 
to 48 contiguous  states. Some restrictions may apply.     IC:  H2YH60

Fruit Favorites Gift Box

SAVE $15!
Reg. Price $37.99

ONLY

$2399*

Special, limited-
time offer!

Order Now! 1.833.756.1938 ask for 65658TNE
OmahaSteaks.com/TheGift1433

*Savings shown over aggregated single
item base price. Standard S&H applies. 

©2021 Omaha Steaks, Inc. Exp. 12/31/21

The Delightful Gift
4 Butcher’s Cut Top Sirloins (5 oz.)
4 Filet Mignon Burgers (5.3 oz.)
4 Boneless Chicken Breasts (1 lb. pkg.)
4 Gourmet Jumbo Franks (3 oz.)
4 Individual Scalloped Potatoes (3.8 oz.)
4 Caramel Apple Tartlets (4 oz.)
1 jar Signature Seasoning (3.1 oz. jar)
8 FREE Filet Mignon Burgers (5.3 oz.)

65658TNE   separately $223.93*

SPECIAL INTRODUCTORY PRICE 
$9999

Get 8 FRee filet mignon burgers

We’re thankful for pastors like Fr. Michael Nolan who is 
fostering unity in a diverse parish & helping a local food 
agency distribute food to 1,000 families monthly. Your 
support this Christmas ensures that priests like Fr. Nolan 
can continue building stronger communities for all.

donate at 
clergytrust.org

OR

SUPPORT OUR PRIESTS THIS CHRISTMAS

AD SPACE
AVAILABLE

617-779-3771



For Advertising call 617-779-3771 Pilot Bulletins Saint Ignatius of Loyola, Chestnut Hill, MA 4672

W. C. Canniff & Sons, Inc.

617-323-3690 
Since 1896We are Celebrating our

86th Year of Service
ROOFING • GUTTERS

CHIMNEY REPAIR
Free Estimates

Free Roof Inspection
781-329-2895
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ATTORNEYS AT LAW

“Be a Servant”

Matthew 20:26

Steven Conroy - Owner
www.lugaway.com | info@lugaway.com

Home Cleanouts
Garage Cleanouts

Storage Unit Cleanouts
Estate Cleanouts
Furniture 
Appliances
Televisions  
Yard Waste
Construction Debris
Demolition

FREE BACKYARD
EVALUATION

Gibraltar Pools™
RT. 1, TOPSFIELD
978-887-2424

FREE
Computerized
Water Testing!

& Spas

Family-Owned and Operated, Since 1946

Long Distance Moving • Local Moving
Specializing in Antiques & Fine Arts

Storage

Fully Insured and Licensed
616 South St., Holbrook, MA

617-265-1900 • www.rbcooke.com

Carl Jonasson Travis Jonasson

PLUMBING, HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING
781-444-0121 • Email: chjoncorp@verizon.net

1729 Central Avenue, Needham, ma  02492

Sam Nickles - Owner
339-225-2055

365Lands@gmail.com
Serving the Boston Area & BeyondLandscaping & tree services

“Pray without Ceasing”   1 Thessalonians 5:17

826 BOYLSTON STREET
CHESTNUT HILL, MA 02467

For All of Your 
Real Estate Needs 

Eileen Strong-O’Boy
617.513.4343
estrongoboy@hammondre.com

Serving the Brookline, Newton 
and Boston areas

BUILDING MINDS & CHANGING LIVES

ONE STUDENT AT A TIME

Your gift today provides low-income 
students in greater Boston with critical 

support during times of crisis. 

You can help 
CSF students thrive 
amidst the COVID 

pandemic. Visit 
CSFBoston.org today.

The Catholic Schools
Foundation


